Francis Marion University
Professional Development Committee
2016 — 2017 Policies & Procedures

The Professional Development Committee recommends the distribution of funds to aid
faculty professional development. The committee is comptised of seven members charged with
recommending professional development awards, recommending faculty for sabbaticals, and
recommending untenured, tenure-track faculty for summer research stipends. For the academic year
2016 - 2017, the membership is: Rick Almeida (Chair), Bernadette Johnson, Glen Goutley, Lisa Pike,
Louis Venters, and Regina Yanson. There is currently one opening on the committee to be filled in
Fall 2016.

Faculty members may request funding for professional development activities in the
following areas: presentation grants, conference, workshop, or course grants, and research grants.
Please be aware that all reimbursable activities must pertain directly to a project itself. Funding is not
provided for service to or representation of a Department/College, the University, or the
community.

The maximum award per faculty member is $2,750. This award may be used for a single
proposal or combination of smaller requests. Funding is granted on a competitive and “first-come”
basis until the Professional Development budget is expended. While each faculty member may apply
for up to $2,750, sufficient funds may not exist to award $2,750 to each member of the faculty.

The committee will not fund travel or research pertaining to the completion of a thesis or
dissertation.

Faculty receiving funding for a specific proposal may not use any funding left over on
another project without reapplying to the committee. Once funds have been granted to a faculty
member for travel or research on a specific project, those funds may not be given or transferred to
another faculty member. Any faculty member(s) replacing ot supplementing a faculty member
previously awarded funding must submit a new application.

As part of Francis Marion University, the committee observes fiscal year deadlines common
to all state agencies. All monies allocated to an individual must clear the assigned account in
accordance with the State’s Fiscal year deadlines. Please contact the Purchasing Office (661-1160)
with any questions concerning reimbursement for travel, research, the purchase of equipment
(especially when using purchase orders), etc.

Faculty receiving funding must apply for reimbursement within 30 days (University Holidays
and weekends excluded) of the date of completion listed on the application (ot before the fiscal year
deadline, June 30, whichever comes first). Any reimbursement not applied for or remaining after the
30 day period will be returned to the Professional Development Committee.

Two typed copies of proposals are to be sent to the Chair of the Professional Development
Committee in advance of posted deadlines. Professional Development funds can be awarded for
projects in three categories:

1. Dresentation Grants of up to $2,750 will be awarded to faculty members for travel to
professional meetings to present their research. Other participation, such as serving as a
workshop leader, panel moderator/discussant, or officer of a society falls in this category.
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